Langar C of E Primary School

Barnstone Road Langar Nottingham **NG13 9HH** 01949 860056



Mrs E J Brown

Dear Parents,

We pride ourselves on being a 'Healthy School' and our lunch menu and commitment to fitness and active playtimes reflects this. Children in Key Stage 1 are provided with free fruit and milk as part of a government funded initiative and for almost ten years the PTA matched this by paying for fruit for Key Stage 2 with optional milk available for parents to buy.

Of late we have had an awful lot of waste fruit and Mrs Petchell has found it a challenge trying to use up all the fruit that has been bought for Key Stage 2 children. It has prompted us to consider a change.

As from Monday 27th January, we will not be buying fruit for Key Stage 2 children. However, we welcome children who would like a snack at playtime to bring a piece of fruit or vegetable from home. In the spirit of fairness – we ask that this is fresh (i.e. not packaged, processed or dried fruit) in line with the food that Key Stage 1 receive.

Yours Sincerely

Mrs Brown